

St.Dennis Parish Council

Chairperson – Julia Clarke Parish Clerk/RFO – Lynn Clarke Tel: 01726 821700

Newsletter

Email: clerk@stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk Website: https://stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk/ Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:30am - 12:30pm

October 2021

Parish Council

Due to high number of cases of Covid 19 still in the village, the Parish Council Office is still restricting ALL visitors to the office. You can still email or telephone staff, Monday-Friday 9.30am-12.30pm. If any resident requires a face to face meeting, we will try our best to accommodate you.

St Dennis Neighbourhood Plan

The first public meeting was held on 18th September 2021. Further meetings will be held and Parish Councillors would like local people to come forward with ideas about the future of the village. Everyone is invited to help shape the future of St Dennis community and village. What would you like to see protected? What would you like to see enhanced? What would you like to see changed? If you have any questions, or want to get involved, then please get in touch.

Memorial Parade: 14/11/2021

Some parish roads will be closed from 10am - 12pm for the Memorial Parade being held on Sunday 14th November 2021. Reminder: anyone wishing to volunteer to marshal the event, please contact the PC office.

Cemetery

Please note that routine grass cutting will be undertaken on the mornings of the 6th and 20th October 2021, so the Cemetery will be closed. This is weather dependent.

We are requesting all owners of plots within the C and H areas in the Cemetery please get in touch with the Parish Council office, as we are reviewing all our contact records.

Report it

As the dark nights set in, the Parish Council receive a higher number of complaints regarding dog fouling, littering, fly tipping, etc. The 'Report it' webpage

(https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/report-something/) offers a quick and easy way for residents to report incidences of environmental crime on-line. If you are unable to report on-line, please contact the Parish Council office so that someone can assist you.

Good Citizens Award

Shortly, we will be re-introducing our Parish Citizen of the Year Award 2022. This award is awarded to individuals in the village who deserve to be recognised for their contribution to the community. Do you know someone that makes a real difference in our community? Have they improved the lives of individual people and the parish as a whole? Why not nominate them for Citizen of the year? When we are ready to go, we will advertise on our website and our social media sites. We will advise on where you can collect a form, and about the nomination process and guidelines. We are all very excited about this and cannot wait for it to be up and running.

Pooper Snooper

Reminder: useful app for phones: www.natural-apptitude.co.uk/project/pooper-snooper/